
29th June 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

RE: PROPOSED INDUSTRIAL ACTION for Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July

You will be aware from the news that the National Education Union (NEU) has announced some
further proposed strike days on:

•Wednesday 5th July
• Friday 7th July

The NEU (National Education Union) has asked its members to strike as part of a campaign for a fully
funded, above inflation pay rise. Recruitment and retention of staff has been an ongoing struggle
over the years for school leaders as teachers continue to leave the profession. In addition, any pay
awards that have been given have not been fully funded, which means schools are now facing a
budget crisis which impacts directly on how it can adequately fund, for example, teaching assistants
and resources and equipment to support pupils and their learning. As the NEU is the largest union in
terms of membership at Burlington Infant & Nursery School, we have had to take the difficult
decision of closing some of our classes again.

OnWednesday 5th July, ONLY the following classes will be in school:

• Foxes
• Rabbits
• Squirrels
• Hedgehogs
• Diamonds
• All nursery classes – nursery will be open as usual

On Friday 7th July, ONLY the following classes will be in school:

• Diamonds
• All nursery classes – nursery will be open as usual

All other classes will be closed on these days. There will be no provision for home learning
on the strike days.



A school lunch will be available as usual for those children in school, however it may not be the same
option as on the published menu.

If your child attends an after school activity club on Wednesdays or Fridays or KMS music lessons,
you will be contacted separately.

The parents of children who attend Acorns on Wednesdays or Fridays will receive separate
communication regarding their sessions on 5th July and 7th July.

The above information applies only to Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July. Should anything
change in regards to the strikes, we will inform you as soon as possible.

I would like to emphasise that all school staff want the very best for the children in our community.
We completely understand that this disruption may be frustrating to parents and that it will be tricky
for some to arrange childcare. However, where staff have elected to take lawful industrial action, I
am obliged to take the appropriate steps to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of the children
and the decision to close the classes has not been taken lightly.

We thank you in advance for your understanding and support at this time.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs S Yay-Walker
Headteacher


